
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Catherine McNicollCatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 3/20/2017 5:57:17 PM
Subject: Re: Draft Form Response to LT Gov emails

​​Dear _____, I absolutely oppose even one penny of funding for Planned Parenthood. I not only oppose 
Planned Parenthood because they take the lives of the least among us but also because they then use the 
bodies of those lost souls for profit. I very much support our new President and his stance on this issue.

Dear ________, please see this editorial for my thoughts on the latest effort to raid your wallet at the gas 
pump.

From: Catherine McNicoll
 
Sent: Monday, March 20, 2017 2:16 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: Draft Form Response to LT Gov emails 
 
Dear ___,
Thank you for your email and for sharing your concerns with the Affordable Care Act (can call it Obamacare) and 
Planned Parenthood. I share your concerns and continue to share my opinion on these issues.
 
Dear ___,
Thank you for your email regarding our Roads and the Gas Tax. I oppose the Gas Tax because simply taking more 
money from the taxpayer without fundamentally changing how it is spent will not fix our roads. I firmly believe that 
our roads are not a funding issue, they are the result of how the funds have been directed.
 
Thoughts?
 
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)
 

mailto:Danny%20Varat%20%3CDannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov%3E
mailto:CatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov
mailto:CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov

